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“The true counsel can only be given by those who have already
been released from the hands of the evil inclination. Because
someone who is still imprisoned by the evil one is as blind as
one who walks in thick darkness, with stumbling blocks placed
before him, which he can’t see…What can this be compared to? A
garden-maze, the type that was common among the upper class
and planted for the sake of amusement. The high trees are
planted and arranged into walls of confusing, intertwined and
similar paths. The walker in the garden has no way of seeing
or knowing if he is on the right path or not. But there was a
high porch in the middle of these gardens, and he who has a
commanding position on the porch can see all the paths before
him. He can discriminate between the true and false paths.
Only He can warn the walker where to go and where not to go”
(The Path of the Just – Chapter Zehirus).

https://breslov.org/a-new-day-new-me/


I always thought this analogy was a beautiful one. I recently
learned a piece in Likutei Halachos that opened it up for me
even more:

“Hashem saw that the world wasn’t worthy to use [the light],
so he hid it for the tzaddikim. And now that the light has
been  hidden,  it’s  impossible  to  understand  with  our  own
knowledge that Hashem is recreating the world at every moment.
The only way to believe it is with the faith that we get from
the  tzaddikim,  who  are  nourished  by  the  hidden  light”.
(Hilchos K’vod Rabo 3:14).

Reb Nosson is saying, based on Tinyana 8, that what makes us
impossibly stuck in the garden-maze is our inability to grasp
that Hashem is recreating the world. The world looks exactly
as it always did. Our intellect doesn’t allows us to perceive
its  newness.  This  blockage  also  makes  it  impossible  to
understand how we can change, really change. We tried dieting
before, we tried working on ourselves so many times, why would
this time be different?

It’s only when we inundate ourselves with the words of faith
that the tzaddikim teach us from their exposure to the hidden
light, that we can believe in a new world, and a chance to be
fresh again. This is so crucial. We must believe with every
fiber of our being that we can fix what we’ve broken and be
everything we’re meant to be. But we need the encouragement of
the loving tzaddikim to infuse us with this faith.

May we merit to hear those words of faith and believe in
ourselves and our potential to be absolutely novel. Amen!
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